
 

 

Humanities and Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting 
Dean’s Conference Room, Bobet 202J 
August 21, 2013  - Noon – 2:00 p.m. 

 
        MINUTES 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
I. Call to Order 
 Dean Maria Calzada called the meeting to order at noon. 
 
  Attended:   Blanca Anderson, Mary Brazier, Maria Calzada, Chris Chambers, Frank 
Jordan, Michael Kelly, Kenneth Keulman, Lynn Koplitz, Martin McHugh, David Moore and 
Connie Mui 
 
 Also Attended:  Jane Chauvin, Judith Hunt, Roberta Kaskel and Brad Petifils 
 
II. Approval of Minutes 
 Minutes of May 22, 2013 were accepted except for the time change to 9:30 a.m. and the 
additions of Drs. Brazier and Mui as attending. 
 
III. College Competencies –  Brad Petifils 
 Dr. Petifils discussed college level competencies. (Attachment #1)  When approved, he 
stated that he would work with each chair to implement these general education competencies in 
each major.  He will send emails around to discuss the learning outcomes in each major.  SACS 
reports are online and are very useful to look at. (Attachment #2) 
 
IV. Fall Enrollment –  Roberta Kaskel 
 Ms. Kaskel reported that as of noon yesterday, there were 647 expected first time, full-
time, traditional day students, 120 transfers and 14 confirmed re-admits. She handed out Cohort 
descriptives for F13 and said that these will be given out every fall.  (Attachment #3) 
 There was a discussion about financial aid and work-study issues.  Last year, there was at 
least $400,000 overspent and students worked over their hours.  There was also a concern that far 
fewer students were awarded work-study this year.  Faculty will give Ms. Kaskel names of 
students who were trained in departments that were not awarded work-study.  An enrollment 
management firm specializing in financial aid will be on campus to meet with faculty at an open 
house.  One of their goals is to bring in the right students to Loyola. 
 The Lawlor Group will also be in next week to focus on admissions communications.  
They will audit websites, take tours and have lunch with the deans.   
 It was suggested that faculty take a proactive role in showing students what we do in our 
classrooms.  Also, Ms. Kaskel suggested that if anyone knows of a student who would be a good 
ambassador for Loyola to please let her know.   
 The usual jazz brunch, which will be called something else this year, will be on 
November 16th.   
 
V. Teacher Certification – Jane Chauvin 
 Director of Teacher Certification, Jane Chauvin, handed out a flier on the proposed 
secondary teacher certification and DPCL’s for each major. (Attachment # 4)  She stated that 
students would graduate from Loyola with a degree and professional credentials they can use 
immediately.  She said that she has submitted a lengthy proposal to the state and they passed on 



 

 

all of it.  The next step is to recommend the program to BESE in October.  If anyone needs any 
further information, please contact her. 
 
VI. Announcements from Dean Calzada 
 1.  Meet the Majors - Meet the Majors will be this Tuesday, and departments will be 
responsible for their own expenses. 
 
 2.  Health Career Seminars - Tish Beard will hold a Graduate Science Programs 
seminar as part of the Loyola Health Career Seminar Series on September 12th at 12:30 p.m. in 
Monroe 157.  She would like the science chairs to present.  Dr. Beard is handling all seminars and 
is the HPO advisor.  Kurt Birdwhistell is the Chair of the Health Professions Committee. 
 
 3.  CPT Update - A meeting will be set and John Sebastian, as SPT representative, will 
be invited to talk about how the SPT is developing the strategic plan for the university. 
 
 4.  Closing the Gap – There has not been anything new, and we are waiting on the 
retirement plan that will come out in October.  We may ask Kathy Gros to give us a report on 
how many courses we will need to offer in Spring. 
 
 5.  Course Releases – There was a brief discussion on course releases, and it was stated 
by Dean Calzada that the budget has been cut by 30%, and senior course releases are not likely to 
return in this environment. 
 
 6.  SCCC – There needs to be a replacement for Thom Spence as rep.  Please send any 
suggestions to Dean Calzada.    
 
 7.  Calendars – The faculty employment process calendar and the academic calendar was 
handed out.  Diane will work on incorporating both of these into an administrative calendar and 
will email it to the chairs. 
 
 
 
 
Move to Adjourn:   
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Attachments 
Attachment #1 – College Competencies 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Attachment #2 – SAC’s Document 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
Attachment # 3 – Cohort Descriptives 2013 Fall 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 
Attachment #4 – Proposed Teaching Certification Sequence 
 

Submitted by Diane Riehlmann 


